
 

 

The County Council of Durham 
(C130 Cockton Hill Road, Bishop Auckland) 

(Temporary Road Closure) 
Order 2024 

 
The Council on 4/10/2024 made the above Order under Section 14(1) of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, to prohibit all vehicular traffic from 
proceeding on a 320 metre length of Cockton Hill Road between its junctions with 
Bob Hardisty Drive Roundabout and Westfield Road, Bishop Auckland to enable 
carriageway resurfacing works to be undertaken.  An alternative route will be 
available to vehicular traffic from the northern side of the closure from Bob Hardisty 
Drive north west on A689 to Newton Cap Roundabout then then southerly and 
westerly on Etherley Lane then south easterly and easterly on Woodhouse Lane to 
Cabin Gate crossroads and the junction with Cockton Hill Road to the southern side 
of the closure, and vice versa. The maximum duration of the Order is 18 months.  
The closure is required from 7pm Sunday 6/10/2024 and for the duration of the works 
anticipated to be 1-2 nights, to 6am the following morning.  On occasions, alternative 
dates for closure may be necessary and these will be signed accordingly.  
 
DATED:  11/10/2024 
 

Helen Bradley 
Director of Legal & Democratic Services 

County Hall, Durham, DH1 5UL 
 
 
 


